
December 9, 2021 

Saputo’s 
804 E Monroe St 
Springfield, IL  62701 
 
Kris Pilkington, Zone Chair, called the meeting to order at 11:00 AM. Kris led the Pledge of Allegiance 
and Kirby Ballard led the group in prayer.  
 
Treasurers in Attendance     Vendors & Guests in Attendance 
 
Bryden Cory, Adams  Co      Sam Samani, Autoagent 
Candy Knight, Brown Co      Mike Meyer, CIC 
Betty Asmussen, Christian Co     Jodie Badman,Christian Co Deputy 
Staci Mayall, Fulton Co      Tracey Williams, GovTech 
Kirby Ballard, Greene Co Whitney Strohmeyer, Joseph Meyer &  
Kris Pilkington, Hancock Co Associates 
Gib Ashlock, Jersey Co Shannon Kissinger, Hancock Co Deputy 
Chris Slusser, Madison Co Molly McDowell, Hancock Co Deputy 
Penny Thomas, Logan Co Jersey Co Deputies 
Mary Buress, Tazewell Co Susan Meyer, Retired Henderson Co 
Nikki Lohman , Montgomery Co Nancy Clayton, Retired Warren Co 
Joe Aiello, Sangamon Co  
 
Resignation of Morgan county Treasure Kim Mitchell as Zone 2 secretary was announced and a motion  
to appoint Nikki Lohman, Montgomery County was made by Betty Asmussen and 2nd by Staci Mayall.  
Motion passed.  
 
Treasurer’s report was presented with a balance of $2624.81 in zone 2 checking account. Motion to  
Accept the Treasurer’s report as read was made by Staci Mayall and 2nd by Kirby Ballard. Motion passed. 
 
Kris read thank you cards sent to the zone on behalf of the families of Tom Cavanagh and Rick Ashcraft.  
The policy of memorial sent on behalf of the zone 2 was discussed and decided on $50 memorial upon  
the death of a sitting Treasurer, Treasurer’s spouse, or Treasurer’s child.  A $50 donation was also  
agreed upon the retirement of a Treasurer.  
 
Fall Conference was a success and many aspects of the conference were discussed with majority  
agreeing that ARPA was a main focus for the Treasurer’s during the conference. Spring Conference  
has been set for May 11-13 and it will be returning to the Crowne Plaza.  
 
The legislative committee will be sending out a survey pertaining to Zillow.  Please fill it out and return 
it promptly.  The SB 508 and HB4130 regarding certification of funds was discussed revealing most 
counties have not certified yet to the clerk any amounts. Questions regarding clarity on what amounts 
were included in the certification and when it needs to be implemented.  Department of Revenue says 
implementation is effective immediately but no clarification has been made yet and most counties are in 
waiting mode.   
 
Next meeting is February 11th in Madison County- Chris Slusser-details to follow 



 
Lunch was served and graciously provided by Whitney Strohmeyer of Joseph Meyer and Associates. 
 
A joyful gift exchanged followed with the yearly Christmas zone picture being taken.  
 
Meeting adjourned.  


